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WHEN I was an eager graduate student in 
neuropsychology in the mid-1970s, I 
was under the impression that through 
consistent nightly reading of a few key 
journals one could keep up with the most 
important developments in behavioural 
neurology, basic neuropsychology and 
even the fundamental neurosciences. I 
was able to hold on to what was even then 
a quixotic overestimation of my own 
diligence because there were only about a 
dozen journals to worry about that 
contained 'brain', 'neuro' or 'cortex' in 
their titles. 

Today there are at least a hundred such 
periodicals, so even the most compulsive, 
manic scholars of impeccable diligence 
could not hope to keep up with advances 
outside a few of the many new disciplines 
that have emerged in the neurosciences in 
the past two decades. This problem is par
ticularly acute for such increasingly neuro
scientific clinical disciplines as neurology, 
psychiatry and neuropsychology: each of 
these areas has spawned a clinical litera
ture that in some cases has taken on a life 
happily independent of the concerns and 
issues of the basic sciences. Any publica
tion that could help today's specialized 
investigators and practising clinicians to 
stay in contact with theoretical and empiri
cal progress in the basic and clinical brain 
sciences would be surely welcome. 

These three new journals seem to share 
the goal of providing both scientists and 
clinicians with a contact point encompass
ing a broad spread of topics ranging from 
the molecular genetics of neurological dis
ease to evaluations of techniques for the 
assessment of dementia. Of the three, The 
Neuroscientist, which uniquely is a journal 
consisting entirely of critical review arti
cles, is perhaps the most successful in pre
senting the specialist with an opportunity 
to survey areas that might not otherwise be 
easily accessible. Each issue contains a 
"Comments" section consisting of several 
brief items or abstracts of recently pub
lished results, "Neurosciences Updates" 
and "Progress" sections presenting 
medium-length reviews of topics of 
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emerging interest such as molecular neuro
genetics, and a "Reviews" section contain
ing longer articles on topics in the basic and 
clinical neurosciences. Personally, I enjoyed 
'catching-up' on the role of the neurotrans
mitter GABA in mood disorders and on 
recent advances in the molecular biology of 
neural plasticity, topics that would other
wise be too far from my interest in cognitive 
and clinical neuropsychology. 

This well-produced journal is replete 
with finely reproduced black-and-white 
photographs and well-constructed tables 
and graphs. Even though it does not con
tain peer-reviewed papers of original scien
tific data, it should usefully occupy a niche 
in institutional libraries and be a worth
while addition to many personal libraries. 

European Journal of Neurology (EJN) 
and Journal of the International Neuropsy
chological Society (]INS) are also designed 
to reach a broad audience of clinicians and 
scientists, in two different but related 
fields. Both have several features in com
mon: they are flagship publications of 
large professional or scholarly societies; 
they contain forums for both empirical and 
review papers; they give authors the 
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opportunity to publish peer-reviewed 
results relatively rapidly ( about three 
months); and they present an assortment 
of fairly high-quality papers on a variety of 
clinically driven topics. 

For clinical neuropsychologists, JINS 
achieves its goal of allowing them to keep 
abreast of issues in basic experimental 
neuropsychology. It contains several 
departments unique to neuropsychological 
journals: a "Dialog" section with topical 
debates between distinguished investiga
tors such as theoretical approaches to 
memory; "Critical Reviews" and "Sympo
sium" sections for empirical papers con
centrating on single topics; and a "Rapid 
Communications" section containing 
mainly brief reports. 

My guess is that neurologists will not be 
equally struck by EJN's uniqueness as a 
neurology journal. It is similar in organiza
tion and scope to Neurology, Brain, 
Archives of Neurology and other well
established publications. Its ability to pro
vide rapid publication (three to six 
months) is a noteworthy feature, and the 
editors encourage paper submissions from 
investigators in Eastern Europe who might 
not otherwise publish in an English-lan
guage journal. This seemingly good jour
nal, however, does not yet have a distinct 
identity. 

Finally, although both EJN and JINS 
are similar in size, ]INS is relatively inex
pensive. Ultimately, the value of these two 
journals to institutions will depend on the 
discipline of the readers served. But it is 
my guess that at this stage JINS would be 
more sorely missed by neuropsychologists 
than EJN would be by neurologists. D 
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